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June 6, 2015 
 

Dear Honorable Ade Anifowose: 
 
On behalf of the entire FIDUO family, we want to congratulate you on your inauguration into 
the 5th Ekiti State House of Assembly.  This is an epoch-making occasion in the history of our 
dear community and we are proud to be associated with your victory at the polls. As a worthy 
son of Ikun-Ekiti, we hope that you will use your good office to bring significant development 
to our community and your constituency at large.   

In preparation for your tenure in the Ekiti State legislature, FIDUO is always available should 
you need any support in areas of community development projects, as well as lobbying to 
ensure that the governor puts Ikun-Ekiti on his priority list. As a non-politically aligned body, 
we do not seek to set an agenda for your office. Nonetheless, we would like you to sponsor and 
support legislations that will significantly improve the lives of our people and community.  

We understand the barrage of demands that come with holding a political office, however, we 
rely on your wealth of experience as a grassroots politician to ascertain that posterity celebrate 
you as one among many, whose influence is used to address these critical development areas in 
our community: 

 Resuscitation of Ikun Dairy farm project 
 Completion of Ero Bridge 
 Youth Empowerment 
 Unification of Ikun community 

 
The task of community building is a daunting one and our organization is ready to work with 
you to actualize our people’s hopes and aspirations. We are sure that you would do what you 
have pledged in your campaign and Ikun people will never forget you if you would provide 
them the best representation they have ever had. Your electoral victory itself is a testament to 
how much confidence, love and trust the people vested in you. It also presents you an 
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opportunity to leave an indelible mark on the sand of time by making a real difference in the 
lives of our people. 

Finally, FIDUO would like to advise you not to be overwhelmed by your current status but to 
see your position as a call to service and carry out your duties with utmost fear of God. We 
wish you a successful tenure and hope that this will be the starting point for higher 
responsibilities in the service of our community, Moba constituency II and the Federal 
Republic of Nigeria.  Congratulations once again!  

 
Sincerely, 

Mr. Dipo Oyeleye 
FIDUO Assistant Executive Secretary 
 
Dr. Gabriel S. Bomide 
President of FIDUO 
 
Cc: 
Federation of Ikun-Ekiti Descendants Union Overseas (FIDUO) 
Honorable Ade Anifowose, Ekiti State House of Assembly 
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